The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, January 7, 2015 at 5:30 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Smith, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.

The Board of Assessors met with Town Administrator, David Gagne, regarding the Senior Tax Workoff program.  Council of Aging Director, Mary Graf, was also invited to the meeting, but was unable to attend.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding  the fact that the program went over the approved limit of 30 participants at $750.00 for a total of $22,500.00. The actual 2014 program consisted of 35 participants @ $750.00 for a total of $25,760.00; well over the approved limit. The Assessors' agreed by Unanimous vote to fund the overage for this year only. They also requested a cover letter from Ms. Graf stating the overage amounts. This will be deducted from Assessor's overlay account for FY2015.

The Board members reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors signed a warrant in the amount of $15.12.

The Board of Assessors signed the payroll for the period ending 1/10/15.

The Board reviewed and signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for December 2014.

The Board of Assessors reviewed and signed the FY15 Real Estate/Personal Property Commitments & Warrants to the Tax Collector and Accountant.

All Exemption applications and certificates were approved and signed at the January 7, 2015 meeting. The Board of Assessors voted that two (2) signatures are sufficient on the Exemptions/Deferrals applications and certificates.  All members were in favor.  

The Assessors will decide at the meeting of 1/21/15, if anyone is attending the MAAO Winter meeting scheduled for  February 11, 2015.

The minutes of 12/17/14 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted


_______________________________
Cheryl A. Smith,
Clerk



